


Cardenden Community Council
Minutes of Meeting held in Corrie Centre on Thursday 16 February 2017
	
Present: D. Roy(chair), D. Taylor, A. Brown, B. Wallace,  A. Mitchell, W. Duncan, A. Roy,
                D. Bogie, J. Doig, J. Parish, M. Jeffrey
In Attendance:  Cllr. Erskine, Cllr. Hood, M. King, and 2 members of the public.
         Apologies: D. Drylie, R. Liewald, S. Taylor, Police.

The minutes of the November meeting were accepted.

Since there has been no communication from the Vice-chair, it was proposed by A. Brown, seconded by A. Roy to appoint B. Wallace as the new Vice-chair and appoint M. Jeffrey as a full member.

Matters Arising. A report from SEPA regarding the RWE site was discussed. A liaison meeting and site visit to the Markinch plant is to be arranged. 

Police A police report was given, with 175 local calls to the police made since the last meeting. This resulted in 31 crime-file creations, with 21 detected. since the last meeting. They have been busy in the community, visiting schools, elderly and youth groups. Unfortunately there has been a rise in youth disorder

Local  Authority Matters Councillor Erskine reported on various Council matters, including educational issues and budgets. Celebrations are being planned for Lochgelly High School’s 30 years.
Discussions have been held regarding Lochgelly Health Centre, Mining Heritage and Lochore Meadows.
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Community Matters Concern was express at the poor standard of repairs to footpaths. It was reported that Auchterderran Centre is being used as a dumping ground for cars. The funding for the additional footpaths at Pitcairn has been received.

Planning Applications The application for the synthetic pitch in Wallsgreen Park has been approved along with the upper extension to the RBS building.

AOB It was reported that the TSB branch is to close in June. B. Wallace reported on an Emergency Resilience meeting he had attended and agreed to form a committee in the community. The possibility of a community defribulator was also discussed. The lack of cemetery provision in Cardenden was discussed together with inadequate car parking at Lochgelly and Kinglassie cemeteries.

Next Meeting: This will be held on 16 March 2017 at 7-00 pm in the Corrie Centre.



